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Flue-cured tobacco acreage in the U.S. stabilized in 2020 after falling steadily from 2014 through 2020, and even rising slightly from its low point over the last few years. However, harvested acres in North Carolina in 2024 will be down compared to 2023’s due to excess rain from Tropical Storm Debby and Hurricane Helene. With North Carolina producing over half of all flue-cured tobacco in the U.S., a bad harvest here cannot be made up from other states. We expect to see U.S. harvested acres down 15% in 2024 versus 2023, pounds produced down 18%, and yield down 15%. This is all caused by many areas of North Carolina seeing their yields or harvested acres down by 30% to 40%.
For tobacco farmers who had a good crop in 2024, the circumstances above pave the way for higher prices. Pricing power for tobacco growers will likely continue into 2025 as the world supply of high-quality leaves will remain tight due to this year’s short harvest in the U.S. and bad weather conditions in southern Brazil and Zimbabwe. With world markets for flue-cured tobacco likely to remain tight through at least 2025, growers in North Carolina can expect very strong prices in 2025 and at least some of that strength to continue into 2025. Prices in the $2.30 to 2.50 range are certainly possible if the quality is there.
These prices will help to offset the recent and probable future increases in the cost of the H-2A guest worker program. Tobacco production costs will continue to rise, likely exceeding $5,000 per acre for many growers. Thus, while tobacco produces a high dollar return per acre, the percentage return on investment can still be lower than for alternative crops. Therefore, even with tobacco’s profitability and increased prices, if the costs of the H-2A program continue to increase at the rate they have been, the decline in tobacco acreage is likely to resume. 
With the higher prices expected following this year’s short crop, planted acres in the U.S. and in North Carolina are likely to hold steady or rise slightly in 2025, landing somewhere between 110,000 and 120,000 acres in North Carolina, and 185,000 to 200,000 acres nationwide for flue-cured tobacco. Planting will not be so expansive as to lower prices, which will hopefully hold in the $2.30 to 2.40 range. Unfortunately, with production costs for tobacco heavily weighted toward labor, fuel, and chemicals, the only relief on the cost side is likely to be from fuel prices, so profitability may do little more than hold steady. Therefore, the economic outlook for flue-cured tobacco for 2025 looks a lot like 2022 and 2023: solid profits if expected yields are achieved, but only modest improvement in returns compared to last year or this year, unless you had a weather-impacted 2024, in which case a good 2025 will be a nice bounce back from a down year.
